

Dear Parents/Guardians,
Welcome to P4K. My name is Mrs Stephanie Bain and I will be your child’s teacher this session. As part of my role of as Principal Teacher I am allocated one day a week to undertake different tasks for the schools in the Kemnay Cluster.  Mrs Anna Cordiner, an experienced teacher, takes the class every Tuesday.  We have enjoyed getting to know the children and we are looking forward to an exciting year ahead.
Our Timetable

The class will have: 

P.E. with Mrs Lewis and I.C.T. with Mr Wilson on Mondays and Drama with Mrs McGuillvery on Tuesdays.  Our other P.E. session will be on a Wednesday.  We will also have Miss Thompson, Mrs Waters, Mrs Black and Mr Grey supporting the work we do in class.
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The class will visit the library every second Monday.  The next three dates are as follows: 
4th September, 18th September and 2nd October. Please ensure your child takes their library books back prior to their next visit.  

Homework & Reading
Homework will be handed out on Monday to be completed and handed in on the Friday.  Activities will cover a variety of curricular areas and reinforce learning that is taking place in class.  Reading times will be shown in your child’s reading record, please remind your child to bring this every day.  
Maths
This term in Maths we will focus on:

· [image: image2.wmf]Developing and sharing mental strategies for adding, subtracting, multiplying and dividing up to three digits. 
· Written methods of addition and subtraction within 10,000.
I can use addition, subtraction, multiplication and division when solving problems, making best use of the mental strategies and written skills I have developed. MNU 1-03a
· Describing, following and recording routes and journeys using signs, words and angles associated with direction.
I can describe, follow and record routes and journeys using signs, words and angles associated with direction and turning. MTH 1-17a
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Social Subjects
Our topic this term is Scotland.  We will be broadening our knowledge of Scotland’s main cities, rivers and lochs.  

 I can describe and recreate the characteristics of my local environment by exploring the features of the landscape. SOC 1-07a
We will also be looking at the different types of food produced both locally and across Scotland.

Having explored the variety of foods produced in Scotland, I can discuss the importance of different types of agriculture in the production of these foods. SOC 1-09a
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Literacy
This term in Literacy we will:
· Writing our own myths and legends stories which link to our topic on Scotland.
Having explored the elements which writers use in different genres, I can use what I learn to create my own stories, poems and plays with interesting structures, characters and/or settings. ENG 1-31a
· Develop our listening skills through a variety of activities including the use of audio books and our class novel – Fergus Crane.
I can show my understanding of what I listen to or watch by responding to and asking different kinds of questions. LIT 1-07a
Equipment

It was great to see so many children bringing their gym kits last Tuesday and I plan to keep these in class and send them home at the end of each term to be washed. Please ensure that long hair is tied back and that earrings are removed or covered with tape for safety during P.E.

As the school building becomes very hot on sunny days it is important that each child has a water bottle with them. These can be refilled during the day as required.
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A well-equipped pencil case is useful in class. This would include sharp pencils for writing and colouring, a rubber, a ruler and a sharpener.

It is also a good idea to provide an apron or adult-sized t-shirt to protect uniforms during Art lessons. 

Events
We have three opportunities to meet this term:

· Open Afternoon  Friday 1st September 1.45 – 2.45pm
· Parents Evening Thursday 28th September 6pm – 9pm

· Parents Afternoon Tuesday 3rd October 3.30pm – 6pm

If there is anything you would like to discuss, or information to share about your child, please feel free to contact me either by writing a note in your child’s home/school notebook, catching me in the playground at the end of the day or by contacting the school office. 

We look forward to meeting you at these events.

Mrs Bain & Mrs Cordiner
